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1¥ March 2022

PQ 7952/22 * To ask the Minister for Health the status of the extension of the emergency
department and associated works at Mayo University Hospital; the steps that are being taken to
accelerate the project timeline; if progress has been made on replacing the CT scanner at the
hospital; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Alan Dillon

Dear Deputy Dillon,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above
Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

A Design Team have recently been appointed to progress the Emergency Department and Medical
Assessment Unit project at Mayo University Hospital.

The Design Team are familarising themselves with the site and the project. It is anticipated the
preliminary design will be available by Quarter 2, 2022.

Regarding the CT scanner project, the Design Team are currently reviewing building solutions to
accommodate a CT scanner. It is expected a proposed solution will be completed in Quarter 2 this year.

Yours sincerely,

Aim Curran
National Director,
Capital & Estates



